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CALL TO ORDER

In compliance with the Governor’s orders suspending certain provisions of the open meeting laws due to Covid-19, this meeting was held via Zoom telephone/video conference.
Chairman Russ Kaubris called the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m. with a roll call that presented a quorum of 88.52% of the weighted vote. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the minutes of April 13, 2022, 2022 be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  

FINANCIAL REPORT
Month of June 2022
The Financial Report showed a starting cash balance for June of $3,945,490.59 with a total monthly income of $3,102,191.84. The monthly expenses totaled $5,250,295.84 leaving a total net monthly income of ($2,148,103.97).  The accounts receivable balance was $3,620,374.91 which if paid on time would have left us with a balance of $38,388,087.50.  

Investments and CD’s for June 2022
The investments portfolio value was $12,790,301.84 with a market change of ($882,162.69) leaving a total of $11,908,139.15.  The starting balance in CD’s was $16,192,617.13, with interest earned of $4,001.33 leaving a balance of $16,196.618.46.
June Expenditures
The expenditures for the month of June were reviewed.  Joe noted we received our 3rd rebate reimbursement from CVS Caremark of approximately $1.3 million which brings us to approximately $4 million in rebates for 3 quarters. 
Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the financial report be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  

WELLNESS UPDATE
Michele gave an update on the Wellness Initiative program:

· AHealthyMe – Out of 456 registered users, only 52 people reached 100 points and received a $100 gift card upon the campaign completion.  A new campaign began July 1st offering 2 new activities to earn points; a hydration challenge and participation in an onsite biometric screening.  

· Learn To Live – Since engagement has been low, August 1st-15th we are offering an enrollment challenge to boost participation.  
· Spring/Fall Challenges – These continue to be successful with almost 400 participants.  Participation also earns 20 AhealthyMe points.  
· Mini Grants – Just a reminder that these have been discontinued.
· Online Classes – Over the last 2 years we have offered 72 online classes and 1 virtual health fair. 
· Wellness Credits – We have been awarded $50,000 in wellness credits for FY23.  Michele will be using this to host more onsite events and activities such as cooking classes, exercise classes, health fairs and screenings.  
· Wellable – The Wellable platform is very robust.  It offers our Spring/Fall challenges, on-demand fitness classes and a wellness library including recipes.  This is free for users and always evolving.  https://app.wellable.co/HCGIT 
For more information on any wellness programs contact Michele Komosa via email at michelek@hcgit.org. 
OPEN ENROLLMENT/SCHOOL CHANGES
Cindy stated open enrollment was busy with a lot of new enrollments, including additions of spouses and many changes from the HMO to PPO plans.  We’re already seeing a steady flow of school year changes coming in.  

Cindy then reviewed some housekeeping reminders on page 18 in the agenda packet and answered questions.  

NEW BCBS MA CARDS

Joe explained the new BCBS ID cards that were supposed to be mailed in July were delayed and will now be distributed in August.  Joe also stated all Guardian members will be receiving new ID cards in the mail that will have their names on them. There were complaints that people wanted cards with their names on it, so Guardian has complied with the request.  The generic cards will still be good and useable if needed.   
REINSURANCE

Joe explained our current reinsurance stop loss is $275,000.  The Trust has to pay up to $275,000 in claims for any one person, anything over the $275,000 our reinsurance pays for.  Joe reported the Executive Committee reviewed the options of keeping our reinsurance stop loss at $275,000 with an increased rate of 4% for FY23 or changing to $300,000 for a rate decrease of 15%.  The Executive committee had voted to recommend changing to $300,000 for FY23.  
On a motion by Julie Wonkka, seconded by Irene Houle, it was voted to change our reinsurance stop loss to $300,000 for FY23.  This was followed by a roll call vote with all in favor.  

FY2023 BUDGET

Joe presented the budget for FY23 stating an increase for IT expenses as we have a vendor working on our billing system very part time to help update it. 
A motion to accept the FY-2023 budget as presented in the amount of $759,219.00 was made by Barbara Miller and seconded by Julie Wonkka.  A roll call vote was taken with all in favor.

MILLIMAN UPDATE

Joe stated we contracted with Milliman to do an actuarial analysis on our medical coverage with BCBS and compare it to the offerings we had from Cigna and Aetna. John Garrish has worked with Milliman to do a more in-depth comparison with these two carriers using a year of our claim history and the coverage we have. The Milliman results showed Aetna with an approximately 7.1% in savings (about $3.1 million) and Cigna with approximately 8.5% in savings ($3.8 million).  Joe explained we could save over $1 million alone in admin fees compared to BCBS. There was also a significant savings to be had in inpatient hospital services.  This was followed by some discussion.  
CVS – PRUDENT RX & HEALTH SMART RX PROGRAMS

Joe explained since we changed to CVS Caremark, we are seeing rebates BCBS never passed on.  We’ve now found that CVS Caremark offers an additional discount program called Prudent RX.  Half of the Trust’s prescription drug costs are from tier 3 drugs which are only used by about 120 members.  Using the Prudent RX program for these drugs could save the Trust approximately $1 million a year. 

Joe stated there is another program out there called Health Smart RX that was discovered by John Garrish and the Truveris team which focuses on savings for infusion medications, like chemo.  That has the potential to save the Trust nearly $1 million a year. 

These two programs would impact about 200 of the Trust’s members.  All members must opt into the programs though, which getting the members to enroll could be the biggest challenge.  Participation in these programs for these members means they would no longer be subject to paying the deductible or copay for the program related drugs they receive.  Both programs would provide direct member outreach notifying them of the change to using these programs.  Participation would become part of the pre-authorization process going forward. The earliest we’d be able to implement this would be November 1st.  
ADJOURNMENT
Chairman Russ Kaubris requested to adjourn the meeting at 11:05 a.m. by unanimous consent, all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Graves
Meeting Schedule

Executive Committee – August 17, 2022, 9:00 a.m., via ZOOM  (if needed)
Executive Committee – September 21, 2022, 9:00 a.m., via ZOOM

Insurance Advisory Committee – October 12, 2022, 10:00 a.m., Deerfield Town Hall
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